
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Friday 29nd of November 2019     

Week 7 Term 4 

Kia orana, Kia ora,  Malo lelei, Talofa lava, Namaste, Fakalofa lahi 

atu ,Bula vinaka, Ni hao, greetings to all whānau and friends of 

Flat Bush School, 

Another busy week here at school is coming to an end, today our 

Athletics team have been competing in the Ōtara Interzone field day 

at Massey Park in Papakura. This is the final sports event for 2019 and 

we can feel very proud of what we have achieved this year, we have 

competed in a range of sports and attained some great results.  

One of the most pleasing aspects has been seeing the determination 

from our learners to never, ever give up. 

As the term is nearing an end we can look forward to several property 

projects getting started across our school.  

After school closes we have a building team coming into school to 

convert our old Dental Clinic into a classroom learning space.  

This will be the classroom where Mrs Mafileo-Henderson and her 

learners will be located in 2020. It is currently our Working Together 

space, in 2020 we will not be continuing with this programme.  

We would like to acknowledge and thank Ms Heather for all of the 

work she has done in Working Together in 2019. 

We are on track to install a new Digital Sign before the start of Term 

1, 2020. You can see with this photo the location and look of this sign, 

it will be a very useful way for us to communicate with all of our FBS 

whānau.  Lots of exciting things happening across our school and we 

are all looking forward to Friday’s Sharing Learning and Lunch Day. 

All FBS whānau are warmly invited to join us for our big day, our 

learners are proudly looking to share their Inquiry into Technology with their whānau and all visitors. 

Have a great weekend, it is nice to be outside enjoying the beautiful weather. 

 

Mr Avatea 

Proud to be your Principal 

Learner Profiles  
Maybelle Epati- Smith 

 
 
 
Favourite movie - Take Home Pay 
Favourite food - Sushi 
Favourite drink - Sprite 
Favourite Sport-Softball 
Favourite Teacher - Mrs Fonohema   

Magic  Pomare 
 

 
 
 
Favourite movie-Jurassic  Park  
Favourite food-Burger King 
Favourite drink- Sprite 
Favourite Sport-Rugby 
Favourite Teacher -Miss Brown 

Jonathan Terrace  

 
 
 
Favourite movie-Despicable Me 
Favourite food-Broccoli 
Favourite drink-Coke 
Favourite sport-Rugby 
Favourite teacher - Miss Young 

 
 

 

 STUDENT INQUIRY SHARING DAY 

For our Student Inquiry this term, our Theme is "MŌHIOTANGA (Knowledge)" we have been 

seeking knowledge asking ourselves: "What is it to seek knowledge?" With a focus on 

Technology, we are developing our understanding of technological practice - the process 

of developing a technical outcome. We are getting pretty good at knowing technological 

practice and so we would love to share our learning with you!  

Followed by our sharing of learning, we would absolutely love to share lunch with you as a 

community.  

 

When: ​Friday 6th December 

 

Where:  

○ Middle Classes - 11.00am - 11:30am 

○ Junior Classes - 11:30am - 12:00pm (​note the change of time) 

○ Senior Classes - 12:00pm - 12:30pm 

 

  Shared Lunch: ​12:30 - 1:30pm.  

Please bring a dish or food of your choice  

to share with our community! 

 

We’ll be setting up long tables in front of Rooms 11 - 15 for the whole school. Food can be brought to school with 

your child, or you can drop it off at our Library, where there will be someone there to receive you. ​Please, no juices or 

fizzy drink. Bottled water will be provided. 

 

Successful Savage Learners Narrative Writing 

Boom!!! Lightning blasted over the sky as 

Dr.Spider-Rich the genius created mysterious 

creatures. These creatures were Ogres. They 

were all made different sizes, and all worshiped 

Moto-Raph. This hideous creature was a very 

powerful king. Dr. Spider-Rich lived around 

Oklahoma City, but had a secret base where he 

created all his creations. He casted a spell on a 

magic book which kept all his creatures inside. 

 

Dr. Spider-Riches creation was very powerful. 

He himself even thought it can take over the 

world if they take the book.These things are 

called the Penies.They had acid breathe and 

their bodies were gross. They were 

nerve-racking and roten. 

 

On an adventure, Dr. Spider-Rich decided he 

wanted to make good penies after nearly dying 

while fighting a bad one. One wasn’t as smelly as 

the other ones.The first one he created was his 

assistant. He was always pleasant but sometimes 

angry, frightening but never harmful. His name 

was Hairless. 

  

Honey was the only thing to calm himself down. 

”Gulp Gulp Gulp Gulp that was delicious” is what 

he always says. The second one was Dathan. He 

was hideous but he was like an 

agent for Dr. Spider-Rich. He got 

locked up in Moto-Raphs cage while 

trying to get revenge on him for 

killing his whole family. But 

Moto-Raph was too strong and ill 

favoured. He took one look at 

Dathans family’s face and they died.  

 

About a year later Dr.Spider-Rich casted a spell 

barrier around the house to protect the book 

which was in the house from the Penies. On that 

exact day Dr. Spider-Richie's daughter wanted 

to read books but she opened Dr. Spider-Riches 

magic book. All the Penies started to surround 

the barrier. They thought they could get 

through but the barrier was invisible. Zoom! 

Dr.Spider-Riches pet grabbed them both as 

fast as spectrum. Than dropped Dr. 

Spider-Riches daughter while flying up. 

NOOOOOOOO!!! Dr.Spider-Rich said. OFFF!!!!!!  

By: Danyal Latu 



 

 

 


